
Minutes of the meeting of Meidrim Community Council held on Tuesday 26th October 2021
Present:
Chairman: Steven Kind
Councillors: T Sinden, S Runnett, D Mason, R Crane, R Kavanagh
County Councillor: Jean Lewis.

Clerk to the Council and minutes: Sue Milligan
1. Apologies: 
Cllrs: D Robinson, M Evans
2. Minutes of the Meeting 
These was accepted as a true record of the meeting with the following exceptions:

Chair discussed the grant application.

CC had declared interest in Young Farmers.   
3. Public Question Time  
No-one present.
4. Reports

(a)    Report from County Councillor
County Councillor had met with Andrew J Morgan, Traffic Engineer; Steve Kind, Meidrim CC Chair and concerned residents at Pantybrodyr, Meidrim to  walk part of the U2066 lane and to discuss a Traffic Regulation Order as outlined in her October report.  It was evident that the lane was not wide enough for  walkers/horseriders and motorcycles to pass each other and could result in a collision.     
 
When applying for a TRO, tractors requiring access to the fields would be exempted.  The Traffic Engineer informed the meeting that he would set the wheels in motion for a TRO although it could take up to a year before it was issued.
CC and Clerk met on 25th October 2021 with Clerk from Trellech a’r Betws for upskilling of new Clerk.  
(b)     Meidrim & District Welfare Committee

Cllr Mason updated that he sees no objection to Welfare Committee agreeing the Chair’s proposals for obtaining grant funding to create a fenced off path along the side of the park to facilitate the completion of the registration of Public Footpath 53/37 known as Riverside Walk. A reply to Clerk’s letter expected asap. 
(c)     Ysgol Meidrim

A new teacher Miss Fiona Jones has been appointed and is due to start after half term.  
(d) One Voice Wales

General meeting 27th October 2021 but concern over costs for dialling in for English translation. After much discussion it was agreed that Cllr Crane would re-visit all correspondence from OVW and plan a way forward. Cllr Crane to liaise with Clerk on 27th October 2021 and provide relevant actions.  
5. Matters arising

Traffic Management

CC had contacted Mike Jacob, Traffic and Road Safety Manager, and still awaiting update. 
Public Conveniences/Car Park
Public Conveniences/Car Park
Clerk updated that she had contacted Eagle Signs and was awaiting an update. Sign will be bi-lingual and Dai Baker can check the Welsh translation. 
Cllr Kavanagh provided a quote for lighting in the Public Conveniences. £225 plus vat. Running costs will be approx. £10 per months and Council to monitor bills. Clerk to check with SSE what tariff covers the PCs. It was agreed to accept the quote. Cllr Kavanagh was unable to give a specific date for the work to be done.
Village Green

After much discussion it was agreed that responsibility for upkeep of the track across the Village Green is the responsibility of The Mill and it was voted that the Committee could not arrange to carry out any work to the track. Cllr Runnett highlighted that he would like to know more about the situation. Clerk to respond to Miss Kim Williams. 

It was agreed that Chair would forward proposals he had prepared following a meeting with Bio Diversity Office regarding the Village Green work, to the Committee to consider a fresh look at the area and the preparation of a community plan. Cllr Sinden stated that some of the fruit trees on the green were dead.

Bridleway Gelliwen

Ongoing. Cllr R. Crane in contact with Jason Lawday. There is no end date for the action. 
         Ti a Fi

Cllr Sinden updated that the school is keen to re-open the project and agreed to supervise as a Councillor. Cllr Sinden to meet the school Head after half term.
Riverside Walk

Ongoing.  Clerk/Chair wrote to the Welfare Committee outlining the Chair’s proposals for obtaining grant funding to create a fenced off path along the side of the park to facilitate the completion of the registration of Public Footpath 53/37 known as Riverside Walk. Awaiting reply. 
YnNi Teg Funding

Cllr. Sinden received update from Martin Murray, work will commence once a Ranger is free to work on the project. Temporary repairs to be carried out to the bridge surface, until woodwork is replaced at a later date, and one or two of the handrails to be replaced. A rail to be put next to the side where soil has eroded. Clerk to chase Mr Murray every two weeks.   
Unauthorised developments 

These have all been reported to Planning Enforcement; the Chair is still waiting for an update. CC to check if Enforcement Officer has been written to. 
Broadband.

Chair to ask Katie Williams Broadway Broadband rep for her presentation by email as she was unable to attend meeting. 

6. Declaration of Personal Interest

Cllr. D Mason - Riverside Walk
Cllr. Jean Lewis – Planning. Young Farmers.
7.  Accounts to be paid

Annual maintenance to Car Park and Bus Shelter £630.00.
Quarterly translations £120.00.
Rates – further bills received which Chair has challenged. Awaiting reply. 
Clerk to send Barclay’s account details to Cllr Runnett re change of signatories to account. Cllr Runnett to take identification documents to local Barclays and send certified copies to Clerk to forward to Mandate Change Team with covering letter.  
8. Planning Matters

Nothing of concern.
Clerk to contact Emily Dent Planning Dept for weekly planning lists and then forward to all Councillors.
9. Correspondence

One Voice Wales – as minuted above.
      10. Any other Business

            None 
      Proposed Date of Next Meeting: 30th November 2021.

